
                                                                                  
 
Date: May 22, 2025 
  
To: Business owner, resident and/or property owner  
 
The Municipality of Southwest Middlesex will soon be starting a construction project in your area to 
upgrade the sanitary sewer. This letter provides details about the project, anticipated impacts, and 
important construction information.  
 
Project location:  
The map below shows the approximate construction project limits. Work will start at the pumping station 
on Victoria St. and end at the sewage treatment plant on Newbiggen Rd.  
 

 
 
Proposed work details:  
Work to be completed as part of this sewer upgrade project includes:  
• Stripping and separating existing topsoil.  
• Stripping and separating soils below topsoil 
• Installation of approx.1600m of 350mm dia. Sanitary Sewer (forcemain) and related 

infrastructure. 
• Road crossing at Parkhouse Drive 
• Restoration of any disturbed existing farm tile drains 
• Restore all disturbed areas to pre-construction conditions. 
  
Anticipated project timeline:  
Construction is anticipated to start as early as May 26th, 2025, and be completed by approximately 
August 29th, 2025. 
 
Please address any questions or concerns to Stantec’s on-site representative: 
Michael Zaluski. 
Civil Technologist / Construction Inspector 
519 639-6953 


